CITY OF SHORELINE

SHORELINE CITY COUNCIL SUMMARY MINUTES OF WORKSHOP DINNER MEETING

Monday, March 8, 2010 6:00 p.m.

Conference Room C-104 - Shoreline City Hall 17500 Midvale Avenue N.

PRESENT:

Mayor Keith McGlashan, Deputy Mayor Will Hall, and Councilmembers

Chris Eggen, Doris McConnell, Chris Roberts, Terry Scott, and Shari

Tracey

ABSENT:

none

STAFF:

Bob Olander, City Manager; Julie Underwood, Assistant City Manager;

Scott MacColl, Intergovernmental Relations Manager; Scott Passey, City

Clerk

GUEST:

Bob Ferguson, King County Council President; Travis Alley, staff to

Council President Ferguson

Mayor McGlashan called the meeting to order at 6:10 p.m. Since Councilmember Ferguson has arrived earlier than expected, Mayor McGlashan invited him to present first.

Councilmember Ferguson provided a report on the work-to-date and various issues addressed in the King County Council. His report highlighted the following items:

- King County Executive Constantine's 100-day speech, which focused on outreach and trying to limit the cost of government to the level of inflation
- King County budget cuts totaling \$140 million; another \$60 million projected to be cut through 2011
- Impacts of budget cuts on human services, especially agencies such as Center for Human Services
- Adoption of a biennial budget for King County Metro
- A regional transit conversation on transit accomplished through the Transit Task Force
- An additional district court judge for the City of Shoreline
- Animal Control Services
- A potential King County sales tax proposal
- Impacts of the \$20 car tabs bill in Olympia
- Progress of the Brightwater tunnel boring projects and problems encountered on the "green line"



- Reclaimed water
- The King County Executive's contract renewal process

Councilmember Ferguson invited the Council to notify him when the Shoreline City Council opinion differs from that of the Suburban Cities Association.

National League of Cities (NLC) Trip

Mr. MacColl led a discussion regarding the tentative agenda of events for the upcoming Council trip to Washington D.C. Mayor McGlashan reported on his recent visit with Shoreline's legislative delegation, noting that he is hopeful Shoreline will acquire an additional \$5 million in regional transportation funding for the Aurora Corridor.

Mr. Olander commented on the effectiveness of having two targeted trips to Washington D.C. There was also discussion about a supplemental funding request for Boeing Creek and working with Snohomish County on issues of mutual interest, such as transportation and economic development. There was discussion about whether stimulus funding could be applied toward the "Healthy Communities" goal. Mr. MacColl provided an Association of Washington Cities (AWC) handout outlining federal priorities and discussed the meeting schedule for the trip. The Council briefly discussed the social, political, and substantive aspects of having the whole Council participate. Deputy Mayor Hall emphasized the need to focus on smart growth and to link Council goals to the NLC agenda.

The Council meeting adjourned at 7:22 p.m.		
Scott Passey, City Clerk		